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For immediate release

Meet TESSA -  the first virtual signer at

the Science Museum

Lara Croft has met her match in the virtual world in the form of TESSA (Text and Sign Support Assistant), an electronic communicator who translates spoken English language into British Sign Language.

Antenna at the Science Museum, is providing people with the unique opportunity to meet and test TESSA, the first prototype virtual signing system, from Thursday, 19th July 2001.  Throughout the duration of the Antenna exhibition, the system, which currently interprets around 500 frequently used Post Office phrases, will be in use at the Science Museum's Post Office, which is located in the entrance hall.

Consignia is in the process of developing this virtual human who can translate speech into sign language. TESSA will help Post Office branches meet the needs of their deaf and hard of hearing  customers. 

Fifty thousand deaf people in the UK use British Sign Language. It is completely different to English but interpreters are few and far between. TESSA is programmed to recognise just about any phrase that Post Office clerks need. As the clerk speaks into TESSA’s speech recognition software, she matches the phrase to a set of stored motion sequences in her database and signs the phrase to the customer. She has been designed to work in noisy environments and recognise a multitude of accents.

TESSA’s movements are based on those of a human British Sign Language user. Software developed by motion capture experts, Televirtual, records the detailed gestures of the signer’s hands, body and facial expressions. The movements are then stored and used to animate the virtual human character. 

Jo Coy,Consignia, commented: “The next stage will be to develop TESSA to recognise sign language from the customer and translate it into speech or text".

The Royal National Institute for Deaf People (RNID) is working with developers to advise on the needs of deaf people and check that TESSA makes sense to them by testing her gestures with groups of deaf people from all over the country.

Dr. John Low, Director of Technology, RNID, said: "RNID is delighted that visitors to the Science Museum will have the opportunity to see how advanced technology might one day help deaf and hearing people to communicate better when using sign language."

Notes to Editors

1.
The system was developed at the University of East Anglia under the direction of Doctor Stephen Cox.  It uses a state-of-the-art avatar and motion capture provided by Norwich-based company Televirtual, led by Mark Wells.  Development of TESSA has been funded by Consignia, and the EU Information Societies programme is funding research into future systems.

2. The Science Museum’s Wellcome Wing has been made possible by two major benefactions. In the first major lottery award to the sciences, the Heritage Lottery Fund has contributed £23m and, in one of the largest grants ever made to a museum in this country, the Wellcome Trust, the independent medical research charity, has donated £17.75m.

3. Further generous support for the Antenna exhibition has been provided by the Engineering and Physical Sciences Research Council, and Nature.
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